Dear Friends and Family members,

You have heard me talk about how the unfair Government Pension Offset and/or the Windfall Elimination Provision have taken a large chunk of my earned Social Security Retirement Benefits.  These two laws were instituted in the late ‘70’s and early ‘80’s as a poorly thought-out plan to help Social Security solvency.  Although they currently unfairly cut or eliminate the benefits of a million and a half retirees, they only amount to less than 2% of the money paid out in benefits each year. In the grand scheme of things that hasn’t been much help to the Social Security Trust Fund.

Now that Congress is turning toward possible changes in Social Security funding for Old Age & Survivor’s Insurance (OASI), it would be a perfect time for them to get rid of these outrageous provisions.  They don’t eliminate double dipping, they cut or eliminate benefits that were fully earned apart from government jobs, like some teaching positions, where money was collected for separate pensions, but employees were not allowed to contribute to Social Security (F.I.CA.).

At this time, I am asking you to please contact your U.S. Congressperson and request that they support H.R. 1332, sponsored by Buck McKeon (R-CA) to eliminate the WEP and the GPO.  We badly need your voices and those of other supporters from Districts that have new Congresspersons who may have no idea what this is about.

Here is an easy National Education Association link, which anyone can use, to an automatic message to your Congressperson.  Scroll down to see if your Representative has already signed on. (If they have, please thank them!) Then add your Zip Code at the top, where indicated, and follow the instructions to send your message.  When you use this link, you may wish to uncheck the box that signs you up for email from the NEA.  The other boxes just tell NEA how many people are using the link.

http://capwiz.com/nea/issues/bills/?bill=39298516&size=full
For more information about this issue, you can check ssfairness.com.

If you are on Facebook, join us at “Social Security Fairness—Repeal the GPO/WEP.”

Thank you for your support!
